NEW HAMPSHIRE DEPARTMENT OF STATE

William M. Gardner Secretary of State

November 30, 2016



Robert P. Ambrose
Senior Deputy Secretary of State
David M. Scanlan
Deputy Secretary of State

Mary Reynolds, City Clerk City of Laconia P.O. Box 489 45 Beacon Street Laconia, NH 03247

Dear Ms. Reynolds:

Earlier this year, the Secretary of State's Office received an extensive RSA 91-A (Right to Know) request from America Votes (attached) on issues related to electronic poll book legislation filed during the 2016 session of the legislature. Given the nature and extent of the request, this office is compelled to fully understand the scope and content of the discussion on both sides of this issue. Accordingly, we are making our own request pursuant to RSA 91-A.

Please provide the following documents:

- 1. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk (including staff) and any state and municipal officials relative to electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.
- 2. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk (including staff) and vendors who provide electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.
- 3. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk (including staff) and LHS Associates relative to electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.
- 4. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk (including staff) and KNOWiNK relative to electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.
- 5. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk (including staff) and lobbyists (including but not limited to; America Votes, the NH Municipal Association and the League of Women Voters) relative to electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.

- 6. Any and all communication, electronic or otherwise, between the Laconia City Clerk and New Hampshire state legislators relative to electronic poll books from June 30, 2015 to November 30, 2016.
- 7. Any requests for proposals, whether formal or informal, from any electronic poll book vendors received by the City of Laconia between June 30, 2015 and November 30, 2016.
- 8. Any competitive bidding documents to or from electronic poll book vendors sent or received by the City of Laconia between June 30, 2015 and November 30, 2016.
- 9. Any communication between the Laconia City Clerk and any individual or entity related to electronic poll books between June 30, 2015 and November 30, 2016.

Kindly convey documents in an electronic format when possible. If paper copies are required please give us an estimate of the cost before proceeding.

Sincerely,

David Scanlan

Deputy Secretary of State